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THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE HAS CALLED ON ALL MEMBERS, FRIENDS, 
FAMILY AND ASSOCIATES OF THE 509 PIA AND THEIR GUESTS TO ASSEM-
BLE IN COLOMBUS, GA, ON MAY 10-14, 2016 FOR THE 509 PIA REUNION, 
WHERE WE WILL CELEBRATE THE FORMATION OF THE 509 PIR 75 YEARS 
AGO. PLEASE SEE PAGES 6 & 7 FOR THE REGISTRATION FORM AND INFOR-
MATION ON SOME OF THE ACTIVITIES PLANNED. SEE YOU THERE 
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This quarter, the 3-509th also had the opportunity to jump with the Canadian Soldiers from the 

3rd Princess Patriciaôs Canadian Light Infantry Battalion Commanded by Lieutenant-Colonel Jason 
Adair.  After the joint jump 3-509th Commander, LTC Hardman presented each Canadian Soldier 

with US Jump wings.   
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3-509th continues to train and produce a strong group of Para trooping war fighters, ready to deploy 
anywhere in the assigned AO within 18 hours.  CSM Hanson, along with the G-men NCO Corp, held 
the first ever G-Stakes competition.  NCOôs created several different activities designed to challenge 
and train the BNôs paratroopers for any possible Arctic mission.  The G-men have been outside, in con-
sistently sub-freezing temperatures, for the last week training and competing against each other for the 
title of G-man Stakes Champion. (Results are not yet in at the time of publication so stand by for the 
next newsletter when the winners will be recognized).  The training is designed to build morale through 

intra-squad competition and prepare the G-men for Arctic Warfare.  In addition to preparing for Arc-
tic warfare conditions, the G-men trained to face 1-509th at their upcoming JRTC rotation.  Training 
included G-men running through the Alaskan wilderness, in deep snow, up to 30 miles during Land 
navigation exercises. Other tasks included First Aid, tactical knowledge, and marksmanship challenges 
over the course of a week.  Take a look at the 3-509th Facebook page for more pictures. 

In addition to excelling in the field exercises, G-men are also excelling in the Board room.  This week 

SPC Stratton of 3-509th Dog Company, was recognized by the USARAK CSM, CSM Gardner for earn-
ing BDE Soldier of the Quarter Honors.  SPC Stratton was recognized for his dedication and hard 

work with an ARCOM and a USARAK coin.  Congratulations and Geronimo. 
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So far this New Year, 1-509th has welcomed their soldiers back to work by kicking of the first of two Yarborough Miles. It 

was a grueling task, cold, wet, and dirty, but they wouldnôt have it any other way.  In fact LTC Rowland assisted in a special 

reenlistment in the swamps for two Geronimo Soldiers. This early test got the battalion back into the mindset of teamwork 

and cohesion leading to success. Therein lies some of that Geronimo spirit that makes them the most intimidating and formi-

dable OPFOR for US Army Brigades at JRTC. We look forward to what is to come in the form of more Rotations that prove 

the battalionôs resolve and sharpens the spear for the US Army, as well as another round of Foreign Wing jumps in early 

March.  This is all followed by the 2nd annual Distinguished Member of the Regiment Ceremony at Ft. Polk on March 31st. 

All the Way! Airborne! Geronimo! 

In December 15, 1-509 soldiers competed for the Expert Infantrymanôs 

Badge. The battalion welcomed a new class of expert infantryman into 

the fold after a grueling two weeks of training, testing, and forced 

marches.  

Outside of JRTC Rotations, 1-509th was 
busy still. They claimed their second con-
secutive Turkey Bowl victory over the oth-
er task forces within JRTC Operations 
Group. It was a full day of family, fun and 
football.  

1-509 ABN began FY 16 with a bang (quite literally) by taking on 2nd BDE 101st AASLT in OCT 15 and 1st BDE 
82nd ABN in NOV 15 at the Joint Readiness Training Center in Ft. Polk. Both of these rotations ended in decisive 
victories for our countryôs premier airborne infantry OPFOR battalion. They retain their title as the ñMost Hat-
ed Unit in the Armyò. After a well-deserved block leave in December, our Geronimo brothers were at it again, 
this time facing off with 1st BDE 1st AD. 1st Armored found out the hard way what a well-rested Geronimo can 
do to a Brigade Combat Team, and were truly put through the crucible in ñThe Boxò.  

In February 16, 1st BN will take on a formidable 4th BDE 25th ID and play host to their sister battalion 3-509.  
4/25 proved to be a worthy adversary nearly two years ago, but came up short of taking the title away from our 
mighty Geronimo at Ft. Polk. These OPFOR Soldiers will continue to bring the fight as they have done before. 
May the best Geronimo win! 


